
 

 

 
 
 

 
A national workshop to safeguard garment factory workers on their daily commutes hosted in 

Cambodia 
 

PHNOM PENH, Cambodia – December 21, 2021  
 
In Cambodia, more than 700,000 workers commute to and from garment and footwear factories every 
day. In 2020, road crashes among garment and footwear factory workers accounted for over 55% of 
the total commuting workers involved in road crashes. This does not only impact the lives of workers, 
but also the lives of the 2 million family members they support.  
 
The trucks that currently provide transportation to and from work are often large, flat, and very 
dangerous as factory workers must stand up as there are no proper seats to sit on. Often, many factory 
workers are crammed into the trucks, causing high risk danger to their safety and well-being.  
 
To address these dangerous commuting conditions, the Transportation Working Group, a group of 
committed brands, buyers and stakeholders that was established in 2016 to identify ways to improve 
transportation safety for garment and footwear factory workers, is hosting a national workshop on 
the possibility to transition from trucks to safer vehicles. The workshop is part of the Prevention & 
Participation Program supported by VF Corporation and the Commuting Safety for Cambodian 
Workers Program which is supported by USAID through the Solidarity Center. 
 
The objectives of the full day workshop were to provide solutions, a cost benefit analysis, and 
recommendations for workers' commuting safety, as well as to disseminate recommendations to 
improve workers' safety to large-scale audiences. An additional goal was to reach agreements with 
target stakeholders (e.g., factories, brands/buyers, collective transport representatives, trade union 
leaders, labour organizations, development partners, and government) on pathways to transition 
from truck or unseated vehicles to passenger or proper seated vehicles for garment workers.  
 
At the beginning of the national workshop, Dr. Chan Sophal from the Centre for Policy Studies, 
presented the results of a feasibility study and shared the recommendations from the study, 
highlighting the necessity to transition to safer vehicles. Findings and recommendations of the 
Feasibility study include enforcement of regulations on vehicle standards, raising awareness about 
transport safety among workers and about safe speed among driver associations, improvement of 
road infrastructures and conditions, as well as accessibility for workers to safe transports (safe access 
to bus stops, solutions to lower costs for both operators and workers). 
  
“Every worker deserves equal access to safe and sustainable transportation on their way to and from 
work. Today marks an important milestone in safeguarding vulnerable commuters in Cambodia,” 
shared Mr. Graham Cronshaw, Cambodia Country Director of VF Corporation.  
 
AIP Foundation, Better Factories Cambodia, Solidary Center and VF Corporation welcomed the 
attendance of representatives from the relevant government bodies, private sector, development 
partners, trade unions (regional and national), the association of collective transportation drivers, 
garment and footwear brands and factory management, indicating the importance of joint efforts in 
reaching safer commuting for workers in Cambodia.  

 
H.E Dr. Ith Samheng, Minister of Labor and Vocational Training, shared “This full day workshop is an 
important contribution in promoting the safety and comfort for factory workers who are commuting 



on collective transport vehicles. I would like to propose that all relevant stakeholders increase their 
full and effective cooperation in order to effectively improve the workers’ collective transport 
vehicles.”  
 
Ms. Sara Park, Programme Manager of ILO’s Better Factories Cambodia programme, and on behalf of 

the Transportation Working Group, emphasized that “For workers in the garment sector, safety during 

their sometimes very long commute continues to be one of their main concerns. Not only is it unsafe 

for workers to be on the trucks for hours, but it also affects their general wellbeing and health. Road 

accidents also have a devastating effect on workers, their families, as well as the factories. Therefore, 

it is important that the garment industry stakeholders come together to discuss different solutions for 

a concrete action plan to improve the safety of workers.”  

 
A panel discussion titled “From the feasibility study to practical implementation, opportunities, 
challenges and how to overcome the challenges’ was facilitated by Co-Chairperson of the Cambodia’s 
Road Safety Network. The panel shared on practical methods to achieve the recommendations of the 
study. By defining the steps needed, the panel determined potential partners and institutions to 
contribute to the practical implementation of research and the various efforts to transition to safer 
vehicles, as well as the promising solutions to get necessary funding and change road conditions. Three 
parallel sessions followed on best practices, sharing on transition initiatives from trucks to safer 
vehicles. The sessions focused on Special Economic Zone/Factories: successful initiatives to facilitate 
transition from trucks to safer vehicles, in addition to practical ways to advocate for expansion to other 
economic zones. 
 
The closing remarks will be delivered by H.E Min Meanvy Secretary of State of Public Works and 
Transport and Secretary General of the National Road Safety Committee and Deutsche Gesellschaft 
für Internationale Zusammenarbeit (GIZ) GmbH Cambodia.  
 
H.E. Min Meanvy, Secretary of State of Public Works and Transport and Secretary General of the 
National Road Safety Committee, shared, “Workers are indispensable human resources that we need 
to pay greater attention and help to improve their road safety and welfare. This will support the 
production chain of the factories; contribute to the stability of the national economy and income for 
their families. Today’s workshop inspires practical solutions to ensure that factory workers are 
commuting safely.”  
 

### 

About the Prevention &Participation Program 
 
The P&P program, which will take place between 2020 and 2024, will be progressively implemented 
at 13 factories, reaching approximately 51,000 workers and drivers across 6 provinces. The program 
is financially supported by VF Corporation, one of the world’s largest apparel, footwear and 
accessories companies founded in 1899 and aims to improve worker transport (vehicle and driver 
licensing), reduce dangerous driver behaviors like overtaking, distracted driving, and non-helmet 
wearing, and improve infrastructure and traffic management around factories.  AIP Foundation will 
continue to work with the government for policy and legislative change. In addition, AIP Foundation 
will build capacity and factory support to own and sustain initiatives and identify and implement 
measures that promote the transition to safe and seated passenger vehicles, driven by appropriately 
qualified drivers.  
 



 

 

 
 
About AIP Foundation 

AIP Foundation is a nonprofit organization dedicated to preventing road injuries and fatalities in low 
and middle-income countries. For more than 20 years, AIP Foundation has been delivering effective 
road safety programs in locations across Asia and Africa. To find out more, visit www.aip-
foundation.org or connect with us on Twitter @AIPFoundation. 
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